	Meeting Notes – RTJBL


	Monthly Managers Meeting

Wed., 01/11/12



	
	EB Attendees:  Tom McCloskey, Mike Hickey, John Farrell, Tom Swanton and Rich Campbell.
Other Members (12):  See Attendance/Sign-in Sheet.
Purpose:  Monthly Managers Meeting.
Notes Compiled By:  John Farrell & Tom Swanton (for excused Jim Johnson).



	#


Handouts:
Meeting Agenda





RTJBL 2012 Officers & Voting Council

Key Dates – Tentative 2012 Season Schedule

RTJBL Financial Statements – As of 12/31/11 (Mike H.)

Presiding:
Tom McCloskey – President

Welcome:
Tom kicked off the meeting extending a Happy New Year to All.  League management/EB “busy season” has begun in earnest.  Tom reported on the passing of Bill Quinn’s father earlier in the week, and League sent floral arrangement with sympathies from all members.  Tom also reported unexpected hospitalization of Jim Johnson’s older son, Kevin, and extended best wishes on behalf of all for speedy recovery.


The December Meeting Minutes were reviewed, approved and moved into the permanent record.

Financial Review:

Mike H. reviewed the League’s financial statements as of 12/31/11 (per the Handouts). The League currently has $20,430.32 in the bank with a reported net income of -7.45 for December.  Initial Babe Ruth/Cal Ripken charter and insurance expenditures due by Jan. 31, but registration has commenced as of December 15, 2011.
Registration Commencement:


Tom emphasized the need for an aggressive registration campaign and reviewed on-going banner project, two on-site registration sessions planed (for the first time) at each of RMS, HB and TB schools on 1/14 and 1/21, lap-top configuration at each locations, and an email campaign (in addition to email and listserv blasts) by managers to their team parents/rosters from last season announcing the opening of formal registration for the 2012 season.  The banner project got stalled due to retirement of Century Link personnel who traditionally hung the banners across Rte 523, despite having Township approvals for the week of 1/6 through 1/23.  Re-visiting the issue on a scaled down basis, including smaller banner to be hung from RMS fences and real estate type lawn sign.

Tom also reported the scheduling of a Readington Baseball “Spirit Day” on 1/6 (kids wearing their favorite baseball team shirt) and potential for additional dates in Feb. and March.  John F reported on creating a drop-off flyer that will be lefts at local Day Care centers/schools.

2012 Exec. Bd. & Voting Council – Open Positions:

Tom then reviewed open EB and Voting council positions that needed to be filled, urging members to step up or make recommendations for EVP/Operations and Summer Tournament Director.  The Fundraiser Chairperson slot may imminently be filled. 

Sponsorship Review/Update:

John F then reported on all on-going sponsorship solicitation efforts, including preparation and imminent mailing of annual request letters, updating and reconciling old sponsorship matrix sheets, status of newly planned Golf Outing, and preliminary plans for annual Dinner Dance.

Operations:


Tom then moved to the Operations report.  The League had received recent notification from Babe Ruth/Cal Ripken about strongly encouraging (though not yet mandating) more thorough background checks be conducted on managers and coaches in the aftermath of the Penn State matter.  BR/Cal Ripken has established a background check program in partnership with Lexi-Nexis, and Rich Campbell has taken the lead on investigating the breadth and scope of proposed checks, as well as costing.  Considerable discussion ensued over the same, but ultimately the consensus was to endorse the EB’s efforts to frame out and implement a program for such checks.

Tom reported that Player Evaluations had been scheduled for the Cust Dome on Super Bowl Sunday – Feb. 5 – and put the call out for volunteers to assist in running them.  More details to follow through Rich Campbell.  A Combined Minors Division is once again contemplated for this season, but will be re-visited as registrations come in.  Tom reported that the EB had reviewed, and approved of the “pitching week” and M70 “substitute player” rule changes to our Local Rules for this season (as previously submitted and circulated by BR League Director Tony Woods).  The same will be incorporated into the Local Playing Rules for this season.
Key Dates:


Key Dates for the full 2012 season were then reviewed by Tom, with a separate handout provided for everyone’s review and consideration.  Mike Ribeiro reported that the “Annual RTJBL Night Out at the Somerset Patriots Park” fund-raiser for the Cooperstown-bound Reapers will be held not in May, but on June 27 this year.  Bill DGiovanni suggested that Division Playoff schedules be firmed out and reported out as early as possible for parent/family planning purposes. “Sunday” playoff dates were suggested for consideration in order to make fuller use of our facilities. 

Tom brought up his desire to schedule and convene a parents “Town Hall” type meeting in order to educate parents on the processes by which players are slotted, and the draft process conducted, before the formal drafts are held in order to educate and diffuse any concerns over team stacking, imbalances, etc.

Facilities:

Swanny reported that the 50/70 field conversions for RR-A and RR-B are now planned and will get done by Mike Santos/Diamond Pro and in time for the new recreation season.  Both infields will be altered for interchangeable 60’ and 70’ distances, mounds re-built for two rubbers at the 46’ and 50’ distances, new base boxes for each distances, re-arrange base-lines, additional top soil and bull pens will be elongated.  He is investigating and costing out “netting” to screen the batting cages from the potential of HR balls from over RR-A and RR-B, and if affordable will be considered for acquisition.  Diamond Nation will be re-building the mound and batting area at the 90’ field, with mound tarp donation, as part of sponsorship deal.  French drain project for 90’ field has been framed out, costed-out, approved by the EB but deferred pending outcome of registration revenue.

New Business:

· Mike Ribeiro reported on and suggested our adoption of a new “text messaging” feature now available for use to give field updates and game cancellation information to parents in addition to our ListServe email reports and Hotline features.  The league will definitely look into this.
· Bill DiGiovanni raised the issue of a parent’s request for a player to “play up” and altering the box on the registration form.  It is a matter of skill level that is appropriate rather than a player’s desire to play up that should control – managers and coaches need to weigh in on those request.  Ultimately, the EB must approve them.  While it was too late to change the box now that the registration form is up on the website, Tom indicated that closer scrutiny will be made of playing-up requests as well as alteration, through mandated trades, of team imbalances that might result from the draft process.  

· Frank Lamberta suggested that the formal slotting of players at the BR level be done this year as in previous years through slotting/seeding data and the points systems provided for in the By-Laws.  EB will review and implement accordingly.
· Registration will dictate whether we will have 1 or 2 16-18 year old teams this year, with the early expectations from interest fielded thus far that there could possibly be 2 teams.

· Tony Woods proposed that the Babe Ruth Division schedule be increased from 10 games to a 14-game season.  EB will discuss and report back.

Meeting Adjournment (9:35 p.m.)

· There being no further New Business, Tom called the meeting had closed.
Travel:
· A 5 minute break was taken, and the travel portion of the meeting was conducted and concluded by Rich Campbell.
Next Monthly Manager’s Meeting is Wednesday, February 1, 2011.
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